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Term 3 Week 10: Friday 17th September 2021 

A Tradition of Excellence 

The next P & C meeting will be held on Tuesday 12th October at 6.30pm in our library. 
All welcome, please come along! 

Welcome back, thank you and happy holidays! 
 
It has been so lovely to have our students back at school this week operating under level three 
guidelines after 20 days of 'Learning from Home'.  We have been very fortunate that we only had 20 
days Learning from Home, unlike most schools in NSW who have been learning from home for the 
majority of the term.  Even our 20 days of Home Learning felt like a lifetime for most students, staff and 
families.  I am grateful we are not a border school and haven't had the added complexities of students 
and staff unable to cross between states.  We truly live in a beautiful part of the world in the Clarence 
Valley with beaches, rivers, bike tracks and bush walks meaning that even in 'lockdown', we have lots 
of close outdoor exercise options to meet our well-being needs. 
 
I would like to thank our staff, students and families for the work they did during 'Learning from 
Home'.  Some families thrived, and other families found it challenging to be isolated and execute 
Learning from Home.  Overall, we had high levels of engagement and communication with families 
who were able to keep their children at home and we appreciate the efforts you made.  Our staff 
couldn't wait to be back on site face to face teaching as nothing can take away from the personal 
connections that occur in schools between students and their peers and between students and staff.  
It was also lovely to see all the happy faces at school during the week and hear the normal laughter 
and shenanigans in the classrooms and playground.  To finish off the term with our delayed Book 
Character dress up day has been a lot of fun for the students and staff. 
 
NAPLAN Year 3 and Year 5 
NAPLAN results are going home this afternoon with all students in Years 3 & 5 who sat the NAPLAN 
exams earlier this year.  Please look for an envelope in your child's bag if they forget to give it to you! 
Students who are absent today will have these posted to the address provided to the school.  
 
I hope the students have an enjoyable holiday and we look forward to seeing all students on Tuesday 
5th October (straight after the October long weekend). 
 
Michelle McDonagh 
 Principal 
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